The Clergy Speech Protection Act passed the Oklahoma House of Representatives today … to …  
Authored by Senator Steve Russell (R) South Oklahoma City and Representative Paul Wesselhöft (R) Moore, HB 2572 further protects Oklahoma clergy (pastors, priests, rabbis and imams) from charges of alleged hate speech which is the law of the land.  
In law, hate speech is any speech, gesture or conduct, writing, or display which is forbidden because it may incite violence or prejudicial action against or by a protected individual or group, or because it disparages or intimidates a protected individual or group.

HB 2572 further frees the clergy to admonish their parishioners, if they choose, on any number of moral issues addressed in their scriptures or “sacred” writings. 
Alleged “hate speech” would only apply if there was evidence that the clergyperson was “connected to the direct conduct of planning, conspiring, or committing an act of violence as prescribed by law.”

Senator Russell said, “…”

Representative Wesselhöft, an ordained minister, said, “This may very well be the most important bill with my name on it.” Wesselhöft states, “Our Constitution’s First Amendment clearly proclaims that ‘Congress shall make no law…abridging the freedom of speech…’” Wesselhöft says, “Our Founding Fathers and new nation especially respected and protected the freedom of speech from her esteemed pulpits.”  HB 2572 is assigned to the Senate and will be presented there by Senator Russell next week. 
